U. S. NAVAL AIR STATION OLATHE, KANSAS

2 October 1943

Mr. Forrest Allan University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

We have finally began arranging our basketball schedule for this coming winter. We desire to partake in two basketball games this winter as I have told you previously. It will be a Home and Home arrangement, one game to be played in Lawrence and the other in Olathe.

As you most likely know, we now have a much larger playing court and better facilities. Hope to hear from you as soon as possible in this regard and wish you would send us tentative dates preferable to be played after the holiday season. Thank you. I remain,

Sincerely yours,

M. J. Peters

Lieutenant, USNR

OIC, Enlisted Men's Program

MJP:fh